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  Dates for the Diary  

t 
MARCH 2023 APRIL  2023 

15-24 March NAPLAN, Years 3 & 5 3 April World Autism Awareness Day 

21 March Harmony Day 4 April Easter Hat Parade 
21-31 March Parent Teacher Interviews 6 April Teddy Bear’s Picnic – SRC  
24 March National Ride to School Day 6 April Last day for students 
27 March  Whole School Assembly 24 April School Development Day 
29 March Cross Country Carnival 25 April Anzac Day 
  26 April Students return to school – Term 2 

 

 

 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 1 – Week 8 (17 March 2023) 

 
 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                           



 

Principal’Award Principal’s Awards / nt 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 
  

 

A new look for our playground 

As you are all aware, our playground refurbishment has begun! We are so excited that 
our asphalt area will be replaced by colourful and vibrant softfall material, allowing 
our children to play in a safe environment. The work is completed in sections at a 
relatively quick pace, allowing the children to play around the enclosed area. We have 
been advised that the work will be completed within 2 weeks, with most of the 
current asphalt area covered in the softfall material. Although the students and the 
teachers will be inconvenienced over this period, the outcome is well worth the wait 
and the children love watching the process of laying the material as their new 
playground unfolds.   

NAPLAN 

Our Year 3 & 5 students have just completed their first week of NAPLAN 
assessments. Well done to all our students for trying their very best. Remember, this 
is only one example of many assessments that teachers use to inform them of 
student achievement in literacy and numeracy.  NAPLAN will continue next week and 
conclude on Friday 24 March.  

   

    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Principal’s Message  



 

As we head into the holidays, I’d like to remind families it is important for your child 
to attend school every single day. Being at school is the best place for students to 
learn as well as to keep social connections and build life-long skills.  

I understand that families are eager to see and reconnect with loved ones and take a 
well-deserved break, but please remember that holidays should be booked during 
scheduled school breaks, where possible. 

Students should be at school every day during school terms, including until the end of 
term, unless they are sick, have flu-like symptoms or are absent for a justified 
reason. 

Missing a day here or there may not seem like much, but absences add up. When your 
child misses one day a week over a year, that’s 40 days of school, 8 weeks of lessons 
and 2.5 years over their school life lost. As our children’s education has already been 
interrupted through periods of learning from home due to COVID-19 over the last 2 
and a half years, now is the time to prioritise face-to-face learning and making the 
most of every school day. 

We want to do everything we can to help all students be at school every single day, 
because every day counts. Please do not hesitate in contacting the school if you have 
any questions or concerns. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Harmony Day 2023 – “Everyone Belongs” 

Harmony Day is a special day in our school calendar where we celebrate Australia’s 
cultural diversity, inclusiveness, respect and a sense of belonging for all Australians, 
from the traditional custodians of the land to those who have come from many 
countries around the world. On Tuesday 21 March, our school will be invited to wear 
an orange item of clothing to celebrate the cultural diversity of our community. 
Students will also engage in activities throughout the day in celebration of our unique 
diversity. 

 
 
 
Anna Vountoulas 
Principal 
Concord PS 
 



 

 
 
 
 

Farewell Mrs Purcell! 
Happy Retirement! 

 
Mrs Purcell will be leaping into the 
world of retirement at the end of this 
term, marking the end of her career as a 
school educator. Mrs Purcell has worked 
with the Department of Education for 47 
years and as a School Librarian at 
Concord Public School for 28 years. 
 
Over this time, she has instilled the love 
of books and a love of reading in primary 
school children, particularly through her 

passion and dedication of the Premier’s Reading Challenging which she commits to 
every year.  
 
After many years of early starts and a commitment to a full-time occupation, Mrs 
Purcell will have more time to spend with her children and grandchildren, both here 
and abroad. 
 
Mrs Purcell, on behalf of the entire school community, we thank you for your 
commitment to Public Education. We wish you good health, happiness, and many 
years of travelling adventures. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
                             
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Kindergarten Enrolments - 2024 

We are currently taking enrolments for our kindergarten classes for 2024. 

If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2023, please contact the school on: 

Phone:  9744-8427 or 9744-8452 

Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school. 

 

 

Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office by 3pm Wednesday the week prior to the date of Assembly. 

Please note that all Award Recipients will be notified by the Skoolbag app, Thursday the week prior 

 to the Whole School Assembly and no longer placed in our 

fortnightly Newsletter. 

 
 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 
The annual Cross Country Carnival will be held on Wednesday 29 March (Term 1, Week 10) at Queen 
Elizabeth Park. 

Students will be participating in events as detailed in the table below. 

Course Distances 

Kindergarten 
Year 1 

7 Years (Year 2) 
Age Group 

Students in Year 2  
turning 7 in 2023 

8 / 9 / 10 Years 
Age Groups 

Includes Year 2 students 
turning 8 in 2023 

11 / 12 / 13 
Years 

Age Groups 

1 km (1 lap) 1 km (1 lap) 2 km (2 laps) 3 km (3 laps) 
 

PREPARING FOR CROSS COUNTRY EVENTS 
 

As the Cross Country Carnival is one of the more challenging and physically demanding sporting 
events that students participate in throughout the year, we have provided some recommendations 
to assist in making the event a positive and rewarding experience. 

• Talk to your children about what cross country running involves (e.g. long distance running, not 
a sprint, more endurance based). 

• Walk around the combined perimeter of Queen Elizabeth Park’s football pitches to get a feel for 
the approximate distance. 

• Practise jogging slowly around the combined perimeter of the football pitches to introduce 
children to ‘jogging’ / ‘no puffing’ pace. 

• Participate in a race situation with family members or friends to practise the application of 
‘jogging’ / ‘no puffing’ pace. 

• Tell your children that it is ok to stop and recover if the race becomes too demanding. A short 
walk can be all that is required to regain their breath to continue at jogging pace. 

 

More information regarding the event will be provided shortly. 

Cross Country Organisation Committee 

 

 

Cross Country Carnival  
 



 

 

 
On Tuesday, 4 April we will be holding our Easter Hat Parade.  

 

The parade will start at 9:30am and will conclude by about 10:30am. Parents, friends 
and all members of the community are invited to attend the parade. 

Children in all classes will be involved in the parade.  

Students will be making their hat at school with their Buddy Class.  

This is an opportunity for students to work alongside their buddy, getting to know 
each other, whilst making their hat for the parade 

 

Covid Safety Plan:  
• Please ensure that you stay home if you are unwell and do not attend if you have 

any flu-like symptoms. Consider using a RAT before attending. 
• Masks are highly recommended due to the event taking place in a congested area. 
• Please sanitise your hands upon arrival. 

 

 

 

Easter Hat Parade 



 

      



 

 



 

 



 

 



 
 



 

 



 

 
 

Inner West Zone Touch Football 
 
Congratulations to Sarcha M on a wonderful achievement, representing the WSPSSA 
combined Touch Football team on Tuesday at Kareela. On the day, her team won 4 
games and drew 1, which was enough to crown them the overall winners for the 
event. After discussing with Sarcha, hard work, persistence and a positive attitude 
were the key attributes responsible for her success.  
 
An exceptional effort Sarcha, keep up the amazing work!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student News 



 

 

Student Led Art Classes 
This term, Kashaf and Saumya from 5T, have been hosting art classes for 
students at Concord Public School. Both girls have a passion for drawing 
and decided to start an Art Club to share their passion with their peers. 
Each Thursday after eating time in 5/6D, both Kashaf and Saumya are 
donating their time to assist students in developing their art skills through 
guided practice and different drawing techniques. Last week, a successful 
lesson was delivered on how to draw a realistic rose and this week was 
focused on the details of the eye.  

Timetable of upcoming sessions with the theme for the week: 

Thursday Lunch Theme 
Week 6 Rose  
Week 7 Eye 
Week 8 Lips  
Week 9 Nose 
Week 10 Portraits  

 

 

 

 

 
               



 

 

CHOOSING A HELMET WHEN RIDING A BICYCLE OR SCOOTER 

 

 
 



 

 



 

Talking about curriculum 
Each year, the students at Concord Public School will be taught subjects from 
syllabuses developed by the NSW Education Standards AuthorityExternal link. NSW 
syllabuses provide an outline of the requirements for teaching and learning in various 
subjects for stages of students’ learning. They also contain the outcomes and content 
which are intended to be inclusive of the learning needs of all students, including: 

• Aboriginal students 
• students with disability 
• high potential and gifted education 

• students learning English as an additional language or dialect (EAL/D). 

Our teaching and learning programs are designed with the needs of your child at the 
core. Programs are adapted to cater for the needs of each student in the class. Our 
teachers use a range of high-quality resources to deliver the teaching and learning.  

The NSW education system is reforming the curriculum which will be taught in all 
classrooms from Kindergarten to Year 12. The new curriculum, as a result of the NSW 
Curriculum Reform, will give students more time to focus on key learning areas so that 
they can acquire a deeper understanding of central concepts. It will ensure students 
develop strong foundations for learning, life and work in a complex and fast-changing 
world. 

This reform has been informed by extensive consultation with teachers, parents and 
education experts, and is underpinned by extensive research. Curriculum reform 
involves change that spans many aspects of schooling, including teaching, learning, 
assessment and reporting to parents. New syllabuses provide schools with a unique 
opportunity to re-focus and place curriculum at the heart of school planning. Key 
curriculum changes include: 

• building strong foundations for future learning with new English and 
Mathematics syllabuses for Kindergarten to Year 2 

• an entirely new curriculum from 2022 with new syllabuses focused on what is 
essential to know and do in early and middle years of schooling, and key 
learning areas in the senior years 

• providing more time for teaching by reducing the hours teachers spend on 
extra-curricular topics and issues and compliance requirements 

• strengthening post- school pathways with new learning areas for Years 11 and 
12 that clearly link learning to future employment and study options. 

The new curriculum will ensure every student develops strong foundations for 
learning, life and work. The reforms are vital for the young people in our schools 
today, and for those who will arrive in the years to come. More information can be 
found on the NSW Department of Education and NSW Education Standards Authority 
(NESA)External link websites. 

 

https://curriculum.nsw.edu.au/
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/nsw-curriculum-reform
https://nswcurriculumreform.nesa.nsw.edu.au/home/homePageContent/view
https://nswcurriculumreform.nesa.nsw.edu.au/home/homePageContent/view


 

 

 

 

 
Are your contact details up to date? 

Sometimes we will need to contact you, including on the day that your child is absent 
and if you haven’t notified the school with a reason for your child being away. 

If your contact details are out of date or if you’re not sure, please contact the school 
on 9744-8427 so we can update our records and can contact you quickly when we need 
to. 

If you speak a language other than English and need help talking with our staff, 
please telephone the interpreter service on 131 450. This service is free. Listen in your 
language or see How to contact the Telephone Interpreter Service. 

Please include parent/carers name, address, phone numbers, email address and 
emergency contact details. Please remember to contact the school if any of these 
details or your circumstances change. This is particularly important so we can work 
together to protect the wellbeing of our students through the reporting and 
monitoring of student absences. 

Let us know if your child is absent 

The health and safety of our students is extremely important to us. One way we 
protect the wellbeing of your child is by fulfilling our responsibilities as both 
parents/carers and school staff by reporting and monitoring student absences. 

Please remember to contact the school on 9744-8427. This is best done early in the 
morning if your child is going to be away or late for school so your child’s absence can 
be recorded correctly. 

If you speak a language other than English and need help talking with our staff, 
please telephone the interpreter service on 131 450. This service is free. Listen in your 
language or see How to contact the Telephone Interpreter Service. 

For further information on the processes our school uses to record, monitor and 
follow-up student attendance and absences please read our School Attendance 
Policy. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/audio-message
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/audio-message
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/telephone-interpreter-service
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/audio-message
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/audio-message
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/translated-documents/telephone-interpreter-service
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2005-0259
https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2005-0259


 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Becoming a homestay family is a rewarding experience. You can provide a safe and comfortable living 
environment for a high school student from overseas and learn about their country and culture. Many 
families have formed lifelong friendships with their homestay students.  

The international unit of the NSW Department of Education, DE International, runs a range of programs 
requiring homestay families for short and long stays. To find out more, please complete the online form at 
the link below: 

https://forms.office.com/r/RDau1RatL1 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fr%2FRDau1RatL1&data=05%7C01%7CANNA.VOUNTOULAS%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C49de0191a14845c356d608db13a643ea%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638125377049999882%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=OVE7BZosiHup6yhLw7h0kZgSqKO7Ka%2FvOaFNjRX71m0%3D&reserved=0


 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 



 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

NO PARKING 
Signs like these are displayed within your school zone. Make sure you read the signs carefully 
before you move away from your vehicle as some ‘No Parking’ signs may have time restrictions 
associated with them. Council Rangers and NSW Police actively patrol school zones, especially 
during drop-off and pick-up time periods. Make the right choice and keep our students safe. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Payment 

 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 
due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 
blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 
uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 
contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on 
the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 
(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 
received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 
ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from the Office 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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